MINUTES OF A BUDGET MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD AT THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON OCTOBER 15, 2024

The meeting was called to order by chairman Wayne Bollin at 9:37 p.m.  Members in attendance included Dennis Castlebury, Harry Douglas, Steve Lucie, Alex Blythe, Tom Bergmeier, and Mark Menn.  Absent was Mark Hanson.  

Worker’s comp total is $147,947.  Insurance will be $359,000 or less.  We have a surplus of $112,000 and can plug that in to cover social security and Medicare instead of putting that on the taxpayer.  Right now there will be no truth in taxation hearing.   Federal aid matching cannot be raised to $345,000.  This will be kept at $245,271.  

Change line item 5590 from $60,000 down to $6000.   The lines for the county’s portion of probation was written in.  A 5% increase in salaries will be put in across the board for budget purposes.  This can be changed.  The budget is balanced at 5%, anything over 5% is not.  Body cams for the sheriff’s office was discussed.  Warsaw will need to pay for 1.5 of these.  On the car replacement line item was written $55,000, overtime $75,000, prisoner medical $55,000.

On the ESDA’s budget 5% salary at $21,000, office supplies $1500, travel $1600, telephone/communications $3000.  Ms. Davis will call Mr. Totten about the phones.  Building expenses $5000, flood plain administrator $2520, training $1000.  

The assessor’s salary will be $75,000 with an extra hire of $3000.

Insurance expenses will be $214,000, revenue transfer from PBC $70,000.  The levy is the same.   The committee would like to have Ms. James back to discuss cutting her assistant down to parttime.  

There was a short discussion regarding economic development and her projects.  A budget meeting will be set up for October 22 at 7 p.m.  Motion to recess until October 17 at 7 p.m. was made by Mr. Blythe, seconded by Mr. Lucie.  All members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 10:47 p.m.

								Sincerely,


								Wayne Bollin, Committee Chair
